
Date: 11/8/2007 2:34:39 PM 

Mr. Hector Ramirez 
100 N. Main 
Lovington, NM 88260 
hr88241@aol.com 
505-390-6268 

Governor Richardson: 

I am w r i t i n g to express my concern about a r b i t r a r y 
r e g u l a t i o n s t h a t have been proposed by the O i l Conservation 
D i v i s i o n (OCD). Not only are these r e g u l a t i o n s l a c k i n g i n 
science based evidence, they provide no r e a l a d d i t i o n a l 
environmental b e n e f i t s . 

According to the OCD, more than 90,000 o i l and gas wells 
have been d r i l l e d over the century and about 55,000 are 
c u r r e n t l y producing. The proposed r u l e changes are 
estimated t o cost the o i l and gas i n d u s t r y an a d d i t i o n a l 
$150,000 - $300,000 per s i t e . This w i l l most l i k e l y d r i v e 
operators t o neighboring o i l and gas producing states such 
as Texas and Colorado. 

In budget year ending June 30, 2007, o i l and gas producton 
provided about $1 b i l l i o n d i r e c t l y and another $400 m i l l i o n 
i n d i r e c t l y i n t o the state's c o f f e r s . That means t h a t about 
one i n ever four d o l l a r s i n the state's genral fund l a s t 
year was a t t r i b u t a b l e t o o i l and gas. 

As New Mexico's finances are h e a v i l y dependent on o i l and 
gas, I request your support of the New Mexico O i l and Gas 
Association's p o s i t i o n to revise the proposed p i t 
r e g u l a t i o n s , a l l o w i n g f o r f l e x i b i l i t y i n the design, 
operation, and closure of p i t s and tanks 

Sincerely, 

Hector Ramirez 
Lea County Commissioner 


